TOWN OF MARION

AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST
June 13, 2011
7 pm

Conference Room of Police Station
MINUTES
MEMBERS PRESENT:      James T. Grady, Chair

                                               Ora Mae Torres
                                               Stephen M. Cushing

                                               Sharon Matzek   

                                               Jonathan F. Henry
                                               Roger F. Blanchette

MEMBERS ABSENT:
Nicholas Grace
Chairman Grady called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
Approval of Minutes
The Minutes of May 9, 2011 were unanimously approved.
Little Neck Village Comprehensive Permit
Chairman Grady presented a draft amendment to the Comprehensive Permit to Littleneck Village to be presented at the ZBA meeting on June 30, 2011.  The Draft Amendment was unanimously approved.  It was determined that the Housing Assistant should check to make sure it had been placed on the ZBA agenda.
McGee Property – Habitat for Humanity
Mrs. Torres attended the meeting with Habitat for Humanity regarding the Magee property and reported that Attorney Witten and the Attorney from Habitat, Mrs. Robbins did not agree on the rules and regulations.  There was discussion regarding moving the lot lines and who would pay for and demolish the existing structure.  Mrs. Torres explained that at this point nothing had been agreed on between the two parties and the Attorneys.  
Sherman Property – Status
Jon Henry said that he had asked a representative from the Open Space Committee to the meeting to report on the statues of the Sherman Property.  That representative did not show up so Mr. Henry suggested waiting until a representative is able to attend to have further discussion.

Membership of Board of Selectman
Chairman Grady determined that it was not mandatory to have all three Board of Selectman on the Affordable housing Trust.  After discussion the Board and each of the Selectman agreed that there should be just one Selectman appointed to the Board.

Election of Officers 
It was determined that the only member not seeking reappointment was Chairman Grady.  Mrs. Torres explained that Mr. Grace agreed to be new Chairman at the last meeting.  After a unanimous vote Nicholas Grace was voted to be Chairman of the Affordable housing Trust.   

Mrs. Torres suggested that there should be a Co - chair.  After discussion it was determined that it would be best to nominate a Co-chair after the reappointments are made. 

Tenant Concerns 

No Tenants were present.
Other Business
1. Discussed request from CPC to have Special Town Meeting
2. Discussed Board of Selectman appointment of new Trustees.
Adjournment
Adjourned at 7:50.
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